العام الدراسي 2022 /2023 امتحان الفترة الدراسية الثانية الصف: السادس الإجابة في (5) صفحات

وزارة التربيت الإدارة العامت لمنطقت مبارك الكبير التعليميت التوجيه الفنى للغت الإنجليزيت

نموذج الإجابت

الزمن: ساعتان

الصفحة الأولى (المفردات /الاستيعاب المقروء/القواعد/التعيير الكتابي) (الدرجة الكلية: 60 درجة)

(60 MARKS) I. READING (30 Marks) A) Vocabulary (14 Marks)

14

a) Cho	ose the best	answer from	a,b	, c and d : ($(4 \times 2 =$	8 marks)
--------	--------------	-------------	-----	---------------	-----------------	----------

1. We do many in the science lab in our school. tankers floods a) experiments c) d) areas 2. Farmers different fruit and vegetables in their farms. a) grow b) cure c) stretch d) heat 3. The new technology is because it makes our life easy. hilly a) cross b) amazing c) final d) 4. Many people do not know that Abu Dhabi is the of UAE. drought b) capital helipad pipeline c) d)

b) Fill in the spaces with the suitable words from the list below: $(4 \times 1^{1/2} = 6 \text{ marks})$

(sadly / join a club / hard / take part in / fortunately)

- 5. My friend will take part in the school show and sing a nice song.
- 6. My brother wants to **join a club** to play his favourite sport with a team.
- 7. Yesterday, I had an exam. Sadly, I could not go to my cousin's birthday party.
- 8. The worker came late to work today, but **fortunately** he did not miss the meeting.

B) READING COMPREHENSION (16 Marks)

16

Read the following text carefully, then answer the questions below:

A zoo is a place where animals are housed, cared for, shown to people. A zoo usually has animals that are from other countries and natures. They are used to teach people about animals around the world. Zoos give the chance for animals to be cared for and protected. The first **modern** zoo was opened in Paris in 1793. The first zoo was simply used to show off as many animals as possible. The animals lived in small cages and people did not care very well for the animal's health.

Today, zoos put the care and health of the animals first. Zoos are also used as research centres, meaning that the animals and the nature that they live in are studied carefully. They help us to know more about animals from the world and how they live. Zoos have programmes to save rare animals from death. They keep **them** in a safe environment in the zoo. They give food and care for the rare animals to help them become more in number.

a) Choose the correct answer from a, b, c and d: $(6 \times 2 = 12 \text{ marks})$

a)	Kinds of Cages	b) Wild Animals	
c)	Animals Health	d) Zoos Around the	World
0. WI	nat is the meaning of the underl	ned word " modern " in 1st paragrap	oh?
10. Wl a)	nat is the meaning of the underlong	ned word " modern " in 1st paragrap	oh?

11. The underlined word "them" in 2^{nd} paragraph refers to:

a) zoosb) centresc) rare animalsd) programmes

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية - الصف السادس - الفترة الدراسية الثانية - 2022 / 2023 - الصفحة 3

- 12. Zoos help animals by:
 - a) giving them food and care.
- b) sending them to people's houses.
- c) asking people to feed them.
- d) taking them to other countries.
- 13. According to the text, which of the following statement is **NOT TRUE**?
 - a) Animals live in cages in a zoo.
- b) Zoos have research centres.
- c) Zoos study animals and their nature.
- d) Animals are in danger in a zoo.
- 14. What is the writer's purpose of writing this text?
 - a) To tell us about animal health.
- b) To discuss the nature of the wild.
- c) To inform us about zoos.
- d) To explain how animals grow.

b) Answer the following questions: $(2 \times 2 = 4 \text{ marks})$

15. When was the first zoo open?

The first zoo was opened in 1793.

16. Why do zoos have programmes for rare animals?

To save rare animals from death / To help them become more in number.

Any reasonable answer from the text is accepted

**	w -	_	W- W 1	

II.	WRITING	(30	Marks)
A)	Grammar ($\overline{12}$	Marks)

			RITING (30 Ma ammar (12 Ma		
a) <u>Cho</u> o	ose the corre	ect answer from a	a, b, c and d: (4	x 2 = 8 marks	12
17. Sh	e is going to		the food nex	xt weekend.	
a)	make		b)	makes	
c)	made		d)	making	
18 Tha	desert in So	udi Arabia is		than in Bahrain.	
		uui Arabia is			
a)	large		b)		
c)	larger		d)	the largest	
19. The	e teacher wasi	n't at school yeste	rday	?	
a)	isn't he?	in the solidor yeste	b)	was he?	
c)	didn't he?		d)	did he?	
20. I ha	ve been to D	ubai but I haven't	seen Burj Khali	fa	•••
a)	already		b)	yet	
c)	for		d)	just	
b) Do a	s required b	oetween brackets:	$(2 \times 2 = 4 \text{ mar})$	ks)	
,					
21. The	man will pla	ay tennis tomorrov	v in the champio	onship. (Make nega	ative)
T	The man will	l not (won't) play	tennis tomorro	w in the championsh	iip.
22 Th	e workers no	int the old houses.		(Change into pass	sive)
	-			(Change mu pass	31 V C J
J	ne oid nous	es are painted.			

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية - الصف السادس - الفترة الدراسية الثانية - 2022 / 2023 - الصفحة 5

B) Writing (18 Marks)

Write on the following topic

18

"A holiday is a special time. It is a good time to relax and have fun."

Plan and write **a paragraph** of not less than [6 sentences] about (**Your Holiday**) describing the pictures.

The following guide words may help you:

(stay / hotel / enjoy / shopping / lovely / happily)



Rubrics	Plan	Exposition of ideas and coherence	Number of sentences	Grammar	Spelling	Handwriting	punctuation	Total
R	2	6	2	2	2	2	2	18

1 mark to be deducted from the total mark for changing format.

Off point topics receive zero